

Minutes of a Committee Meeting held at Millstream
Sutton Rd on Tuesday, 18th April 1950. Mr. L. Ingham
in the Chair.

1. Apologies: Mrs. E. Wilkinson.

2. The Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

Matters arising.

- a). Mr. Saunders mentioned that the new tree planted by the bridge was leaning towards the road and will need either digging up and turning in the winter or training naturally to grow over the pond.
- b). A longer walk eg. along the cliffs will be supported and Mr. Ingham will organise one for July.
- c). Summer dance: The committee members should ask people in the village if they would support a dance and it will be further discussed at the next meeting.
- d). The coffee morning was a success. Over £30 profit was expected. Another such event could take place in August or at Christmas.
- e). Scrapbook: Several people have shown interest and are willing to give relevant information.
- f). Christmas cards: Mr. Ingham will enquire about a card with a different view from last years. It was decided not to choose a wintry scene and a different coloured mounting card could be used from brown.
- g). Mr. Ingham and Mr. McEachern will make an appointment to see the Chief Planning officer to discuss exactly where the boundaries of the conservation area of Sutton Byron lie and to discuss the principle in general.

h). A bottle of sherry was given to Mr. Cole for auditing the accounts.

3. Correspondence and Secretary's report.

Mrs. Freegate submitted two estimates for ^{membership} money cards and working paper. Mrs. Loveland will obtain another for the next meeting. She will also ask Mrs. Fenley for the blocks.

4. Treasurer's Report.

It was decided that the profits from the coffee morning should go initially into the general fund and then any excess money would be transferred to the legal fund at the end of the year.

5. Summer Activities

a). Mr. Saunders will organise a walk to Broadwayre on Friday 27th June.

b). longer walk in July.

c). A coffee morning with vegetables, fruit & flowers, a cake stall and raffle will be organised for September eg. 16th at 10.30am.

d). A power arranging talk and demonstration could be arranged for around Christmas.

6. Papers on Conservation areas returned to Mr. Ingham after all committee members had read them.

Mrs. Ingham and Mr. Knight attended a meeting on "Dorset Structural Plan" and they were interested in anything connected with Weymouth and Sutton Poyntz.

They, as members of the sub-committee on Conservation hope to attend other such meetings.

7. Planning Applications

- a) 83, Sutton Rd. Plans received to build a house ~~by~~ the bungalow. Other plans, which the Society was not informed about, had been submitted for an extension to the front of the bungalow and ^{to have} part of the side removed, to make more room for house.
- b) 66, Sutton Rd: slight alteration to windows.
- c) Purbeck Lodge: Build a double garage - the Society has no objection.

Mr Ingham mentioned the pot-holes in the roads to the Borough Engineer.

The bank of the pond has been repaired.

The bus company wishes that the Conifer tree at Mill house should be lopped as buses have difficulty in passing it. Any lopping in a conservation area needs permission. It was decided to have a sub-committee to deal with planning i.e. Mr. Ingham, Mr. Saunders, Mr. McEachern and Mr Knight.

8. The annual fees of £1 to Weymouth Civic Society and £4 to the C.P.R.E. have been paid.

The next meeting will be held at 7.30pm on 10th June at No. 1, Old Bincombe Lane.

After ^{giving} thanks to Mr. & Mrs. Knight for their kind hospitality, the meeting was closed.

[Signature]
7/6/60